Minutes of the Pedals Annual General Meeting Held 19th March 2010 at The Globe.

Present: 
Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Terry Scott, Peter Briggs, Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Arthur Williams, Roy Wilson, David Earnshaw and Keith Morgan.
Apologies for absence

Susan Young, Malcolm Kennerley, Richard Mallender, Dave Clark, Liz Kirk and Roger Codling.
Main discussion: Cycle Parking Compound being developed at Nottingham Station. Keith Morgan (City Council) led a discussion on the latest developments of cycle parking at the railway station. Detailed photos and plans were presented. On Station Street there is a new parking facility for about 100 bikes. Much of it is covered. It has 24 hour access and CCTV. It cannot be accessed from the platform. It will be opened in the middle of May. It was hoped that East Midlands Trains would promote this new facility in their literature. Bike Week might also present an opportunity for its promotion too. Issues arising from the discussion included:
· What is the service agreement regarding maintenance (keeping it clean, removal of abandoned bikes etc)?
· Signage 

· Monitoring using an automatic counter
· Improving the station environment for cyclists including action to reduce illegal motor traffic and turning movements on streets such as Carrington Street, and improving cycle access routes to and from the Station (e.g. Castle Boulevard-canal towpath-Carrington Street and Station Street-Manvers Street-Sneinton Greenway via reopening the cut-through near the Low Level Station.
There will be cycle parking elsewhere in the station. Parking will be lost from the Port Cochere when it is redeveloped, but parking will be installed in Carrington Street near the new ticket office prior to this redevelopment. There will also be parking in the multi- storey car park. It was suggested that a cage might be preferable to lockers as it would have greater capacity.
The multi-storey is scheduled to open in 2012. 
River Leen Access and Biodiversity Study Update. A CD report was handed out by Keith Morgan. Its contents will be circulated once copyright has been checked.

Keith also said that Pedals views are requested on improvements for the City Centre – Clifton cycle corridor, for which a site inspection meeting will be held in May. Feedback is also required when the Online Cycle Journey Planner goes live.

City Pedals City County Forest book.  There are about 900 copies left (not 9000 as stated in last month’s minutes. 
Ratification of Changes to Pedals Constitution. A separate note will go out in the newsletter. Every member must have 28 days notice. Changes will be ratified at the June meeting.
Aligned Core Strategy Meeting.  Arthur reported back on this. There was some discussion on cycling at this meeting which is largely about three proposed major housing developments in and around Nottingham. 
Work Place Challenge. Progress continues. This is led principally by Sport Nottingham and the Big Wheel. There will be lots of publicity aimed at employers (and a website). The challenge will be launched during Bike Week in June.
Archive of Pedals Material. This is being scanned by Perfect Motion and will be used by Perfect Motion in its promotion of this year’s Great Notts Bike Ride.
Next Month’s Speaker. Hugh will email questions in advance to Jon Robinson of NEP, as he requested.  Jon will answer these at the meeting. This is an alternative to a more formal type of presentation.
Miscellaneous.  
Future speakers may include John Lee, Yvonne Gilligan or the new Sustrans regional manager for the East Midlands, who is due to take up his post on 1 May.,

There is some funding available for a West Bridgford Cycle Map, which Rushcliffe BC are considering with other interested partners.

Pedals is having more dialogue with the Highways Agency (and their Managing Agents Consultancy for Trunk Roads in this area, A-One Plus, relating to their Non-Motorised User Study for the A52 between the Bramcote and Dunkirk Islands.

Parish Councils can be quite influential, so where possible Pedals should try to involve them in cycling matters, as now was being attempted in the case of problems for cyclists in crossing the A52T near the RSPCA junction at Radcliffe on Trent.

No one from Pedals attended the recent Cyclenation conference in Portsmouth. 
County Council funding for Cycling is dropping from £400K a year to £100K a year. This reduced sum is likely to be spent on repairing rather than new facilities. 
The Sherwood Bike Day was a success. This event will run every quarter. 
Pedals is being readmitted to the Green Festival. Arthur Williams reported the organisers of the Sherwood Bike Day would like to combine with Pedals in having a cycling stall at this event.

The financial future of the Framework Housing Association Bike Club recycling project is in doubt; this has implications for the ability of Ridewise to provide good condition recycled bikes.

Andrew Martin said that the World Car Free Network is having its first UK conference in York at the end of June and he may well attend.
